
SABBATH SCHOOL

CONTACTS

SERVICES

WEDNESDAY PRAYER MEETING - Armstrong Hall 
as well as on Zoom at 7pm.
NEW Meeting ID: 721 857 1482; Passcode: pray3r

For private Prayer Requests, please place them in the 
Prayer Box or you can email STANBOROUGHPRAYS@
GMAIL.COM

ZOOM PRAYER MEETINGS 
- Daily Morning Prayer Meeting at 6am.
Zoom ID: 8316619709 & Passcode: 777
- Women’s Ministry Every Friday at 7:30 pm.
Meeting ID - 83109855863 & Passcode -Fprayer

FAMILY SERVICE
Prelude

Welcome and Announcements - Audrey Balderstone
Call to Worship - NAH 5 - Let All The World In Every 

Corner Sing (both verses)
Invocation - Audrey Balderstone

Hymn - NAH 69  - Let Earth and Heaven Agree
Tithes and Off erings - Audrey Balderstone

Children’s Story - Pastor Heli Otamo-Csizmadia
Development Off ering - David Burgess

Hymn - NAH 592 - Joyful Joyful, We Adore Thee
Scripture Reading - Philippians 4: 4-9, 11b, 12-13 

(NIV) - Ruth Friend
Ministry in Music - Go, Carry Thy Burdens to Jesus - 

Shawn Ferraz-Luz
Prayer - Pastor Bryan Craig

Sermon “Success”
- Pastor Heli Otamo-Csizmadia

Hymn - SDAH 100 - Great Is Thy Faithfulness
Blessing - Pastor Heli Otamo-Csizmadia

Refl ection - NAH  325 Saviour Again to Thy Dear Name
Postlude - NAH586 Sing Praise to God

PARALLEL SERVICE - 11AM - CEDAR SYCAMORE
-

Pastor James Shepley

UPCOMING PREACHERS (FAMILY SERVICE)
June 10 -  Pastor James Shepley

UPCOMING PREACHERS (PARALLEL)
June 10 – Health Ministries

Welcome & Opening Prayer: Uche Ademuyiwa
Opening Hymn: SOF830 I the Lord of Sea and Sky
Facilitator: Chris Levy
Panel: Marlene Levy, Susan Olipa Tembok,
Adewale Ademuyiwa
Teachers: Florence Allen, Ioan Herteliu

When the Spirit of truth comes,
he will guide you into all the truth,

for he will not speak on his own authority,
but whatever he hears he will speak, and he will 

declare to you the things that are to come.
John 16:13 ESV

PASTOR TERRY MESSENGER
tmessenger@secadventist.org.uk - 07879 454 267

PASTOR JAMES SHEPLEY
jshepley@secadventist.org.uk - 07595 288833

STANBOROUGH CENTRE
Rob Page - stanboroughcentre@gmail.com - 07908362431

STANBOROUGH PARK COLLEGE OF MUSIC
info@spcm.org.uk

TREASURY DEPARTMENT
treasury@stanboroughchurch.org

CHURCH CLERK - MICHELE THOMPSON

michele3tommo@gmail.com

BULLETIN DEADLINE WEDNESDAY BY 6PM
email: jef@stanboroughpark.org

Stanborough Park Seventh-day Adventist Church
609 St. Albans Road, Watford, WD25 9JL

www.stanboroughpark.org
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IT IS WITH DEEPEST REGRET that we inform the 
Stanborough Park Church family of the recent passing 
of Curtis Chang.
Ian Chang, his second son, sent us this message: 
“He was visiting Cádiz, Spain alongside my mother, 
Celia Chang on vacation to see his grandson, and 
daughter-in-law (the wife and son of his second son, 
Ian). However, on the night of Thursday 25th May, 
he suddenly passed away in the hotel room where 
he was staying. He would be best remembered as 
serving as a deacon and also being one of the drivers 
of the soup run at Stanborough Park.
He leaves behind his widowed wife, Celia Chang, his 
two sons (Michael and Ian Chang) and their respective 
wives (Kimberley and Tamara), and two grandsons 
(Franklin and Neizan).” Please keep the family in your 
thoughts and prayers at this difficult time.

TOMORROW, June 4 at 1pm, Audrey Balderstone and 
James Huzzey will be married in Stanborough Park 
Church.  As a church family we celebrate with them 
and pray they experience God’s richest blessings 
with much happiness as they embark on this new 
adventure together. You are all invited to the church 
service to share in this joyous occasion. If you cannot 
attend in person, the service will be on livestream.

ANNOUNCEMENTS

THE YOUNG ADULTS department is seeking 
committed individuals to serve as secretary, social 
media lead and social secretary. For more information 
please speak to Jackson Bright or Alexandra Davis

PRAYER MINISTRY 40 days of prayers starts on 
5th June, and to finish on July 14th at 6am. We will 
be using Pr. Dennis Smith’s 4th book. All welcome. 
Zoom ID: 8316619709 & Passcode: 777

JUSTGIVING PAGE for 2023/4. So if you want to 
remember a birthday, or loved one or to give thanks 
please go to www.justgiving.com/page/audrey

PLEASE PRAY FOR
- Therez Valsin to recover from her health issues.
- Fred Shone that he would recover from his bout of 
illness.
- Massimo’s sister, Luisa, that she will recover from 
surgery. Annalisa Molteni and her Family as they 
continue to manage their mother’s health issues.
- Pastor Cecil Perry and his wife Alma that God will 
guide the teams and family who are attending to 
their health issues.
- Morgan Charles as he continues to receive medical 
attention.
- Roy and Bronwen Atkinson; Terry Menkens, Diane 
Johnson, Rosemary Boyle. Jacqueline Deane, 
Leopold Johnson, 
- Families who are facing challenges from cancer, 
Severe Flu, COVID, other health issues and recent 
bereavement.
- Our country as we continue to experience severe 
Industrial Unrest, Inflation and Food shortages. 
- A resolution to the conflict between Russia and 
Ukraine.
- Countries that are experiencing death and 
destruction from the ravages of natural disasters.
- The families of the 20 children who lost their lives 
in a fire at a Boarding School in Guyana.
- The children and young adults who are writing 
exams, completing dissertations and University.
- Our Young people as they seek employment after 
completing their studies.

SPC RETREAT organised by the Parallel Committee 
Come and enjoy a time of extended fellowship, 
starting on Sabbath 24th June morning, finishing on 
Sunday 25th June afternoon for our “Revive Retreat”. 
Overnight accommodation in Stanborough School, 
and all meals included starting with Sabbath lunch. 
We will worship, share from God’s word, fellowship 
with one another, and have fun! 
Cost - £15.00 per adult and children aged over 12. 
Free of charge for children under 12.  All are welcome! 
To book, please use the QR code on the poster, or 
speak to Manuela Mai for further details.

THE MAY TEATIME Concert held last Sunday 
afternoon by our church musicians, Snangbin Jung 
and Yui Hanada, was highly acclaimed and well 
appreciated. The concert raised approximately £800, 
which will make a contribution to the development of 
our church, particularly in meeting our lighting and 
audiovisual requirements. For those who couldn’t 
attend, there is another concert that the same program 
will be performed once again at the Performance Hall, 
located at the Royal College of Music in London (SW7 
2BS), on the 14th of June at 12:10. All your support is 
greatly appreciated! 

THE NEXT TEATIME CONCERT IN JUNE is with a 
mezzo-soprano, Mia Serracino, on the 25th of June at 
3pm. See you then!  

BAPTISMAL CLASS: A new baptismal class begins 
on May 20. This is for those who wish to explore the 
Christian Faith. The class runs from 10-10:45am on 
Sabbath in Pastor James’ Office (The Willows – on 
the first floor). Please register your interest with the 
pastoral team.

THE FLOWERS at church are to acknowledge and 
give thanks for God’s blessings as Audrey Balderstone 
and Jim Huzzey are married in this church on 4th June 
at 1p.m. All are welcome to witness the service.

LET’S TALK ABOUT JESUS. Every other Tuesday at 
2pm. The next one is Tuesday June 6th.


